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MAY IT PLEASE THE INDEPENDENT HEARINGS PANEL: 

1. Further to the memorandum of counsel for Christchurch City Council 

(Council) dated 25 March 2024, this memorandum provides an additional 

update to the Panel and submitters on the Council's request that the Minister 

for the Environment allow further time for the Council to complete the Plan 

Change 14 (PC14) process. 

2. Hon Chris Bishop, Minister Responsible for RMA Reform and Minister for 

Housing, has now responded to the Council's request by way of a letter to his 

Worship the Mayor of Christchurch, Phil Mauger, dated 26 March 2024 

(attached in an Appendix).  The letter alludes to an imminent Ministerial 

direction that will:  

"(…) [extend] the timeframe for Christchurch City Council to notify 

decisions on the Independent Hearings Panel's recommendations 

relating to parts not subject to Policy 3 and Policy 4 of the NPS-UD to 

12 December 2025.  The notification of decisions on the remainder of 

Plan Change 14 is still required by 12 September 2024." 

3. Counsel will update the Panel further once an associated Gazette notice has 

been published.  

 

Date: 27 March 2024      
 

 D G Randal / C O Carranceja 
Counsel for Christchurch City Council 



 

 

APPENDIX – LETTER FROM HON CHRIS BISHOP 

 

 


